HCCC

HOTCHKISS COMMUNITY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

promoting business & quality of life

HOTCHKISS CHAMBER BOARD MEETING
MINUTES OF DECEMBER 18, 2014 MEETING

Attendance: Nathan Sponseller, President; Bill Long Vice President; Sue Whittlesey, Treasurer; Mary
Hockenbery, board member; Rhonda Duclo, Secretary; Annette Murray and Seth Weber

Long moved that the minutes of the November meeting be accepted as emailed out. Hockenbery seconded
the motion and it passed.

Whittlesey had sent out the treasurer’s report. Long made, Hockenbery seconded the motion to accept the
report. Hockenberry and Tom Wills will get information on what has been spent on the downtown
improvement projects as all of these numbers were not available. The new treasurer was thanked for all the
work she has done setting up the report.

Murry and Weber presented their designs for the entry sign at the north end of town. Both were very well
done. The Creative Coalition will only put money in for a Welcome to Creative Coalition District addition to
the sign. We set a deadline of April for completion of the sign. Whittlesey made and Long seconded a motion
that the project be given to Seth Weber.

Old Business:
e The membership mailing was done December 12.
e Downtown Improvement report. Nothing new at this point. Craftsmen will be given an opportunity
to make suggestions.

e Ride the Rockies will return to Hotchkiss on Monday June 15. Bicycle Tour Colorado will come on
Tuesday June 23.

New Business:
o Website enhancement options were discussed. Nothing was decided at this point.

Announcements:
e The next meeting will be Wednesday, January 28 at Hotchkiss Library basement.

Respectfully submitted by Rhonda Duclo, Recording Secretary
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